

Village of Lagrange Committee of Whole Minutes

Record of Proceedings

February 9, 2017

Council President Kincannon started the Committee of Whole meeting at 6:48 pm. Members present Honer, Price, Gregory, Kincannon, Dill and Karpinski.

Discussion ensued regarding the recommendations from the LaGrange Fire Chief, Building Inspector and Curtis Insurance that need to be in place before allowing anyone to use the old gym. Most of the list of recommendations has been completed.  Fourteen (14) more fire extinguishers will need to be purchased as there needs to be one placed every 75 feet where people are located.  

It was also discussed that the coaches have to sign the rules and regulations of using the gyms.  
Since the Village obtained ownership of the bus garage as well as the school and the Schools are going to continue using the bus garage, Custis Insurance stated that it must be insured by Keystone Schools.  Utility meters need to be installed for Keystone Schools pay for their usage.  

The formula for the utility costs needs to be reevaluated; with the current boiler system, the gyms are either heated or not heated.  The Village should not have support the utility expense for the Schools use of the gyms.  For ten (10) days of usage, the Village was charged $4,500 for gas.  Several plumbing and heating contractors will be contacted to see how to update the current boiler system or suggest alternatives.  
Police Chief Duensing stated that the building needs to be secured from people wandering around the building that should not be there.  The Mayor indicated he would like to see the police department making rounds inside and outside the buildings.  

There being no further business, Kincannon adjourned at 7:25PM.  
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